








October 30th, 2006

Mark A. Bradley
Associate Deputy Administrator

Transportation and Marketing Programs

National Organic Program

1400 Independence Ave., SW.

Room 4008-So., Ag Stop 0268

Washington, DC 20250

Dear Mark:

The Northeast Organic Dairy Producers Alliance (NODPA), the Midwest Organic Dairy Producers Association (MODPA) and the Western Organic Dairy Producers Alliance (WODPA) represent over 850 organic dairies across the country. The three organizations represent organic dairy farmers regardless of to whom they sell their milk. Their producer members range from those that milk 15 cows in Maine to 5,000 cow herds grazing irrigated pasture in the arid high desert in Colorado. They have many different production methods including seasonal grass based dairies and more traditional production methods that combine pasture, conserved forage and grain.

The three organizations have recently held their annual meetings and have had resounding support from their producer members that the following two points are cornerstones of organic certification and the continuing integrity of the USDA Organic Seal:

1. After the dairy operation has been certified, animals brought on to the operation must be organically raised from the last third of gestation, regardless of how or when they converted to organic dairy production.

2. Dairy cows over 6 months, whether dry or lactating, should graze pasture during the grazing season but for no less than 120 days a year and the grazed feed must provide significant intake, at a minimum an average of 30% of the dry matter intake per cow per day. 

Both of these criteria are easy to monitor during an annual inspection and easily enforced. Within the rule as a whole there is allowance for weather related difficulties or exceptional circumstances in meeting these criteria, so no exceptions are needed. 
The confusion on the rearing of dairy replacements and what is meant by “access to pasture” needs to be clarified as quickly as possible so that farmers, certifiers and educators can understand that there are rules and interpretations that exists nationwide for all certified operations, not a checklist of possible criteria.
As supply increases with many new entrants into the industry, we need to ensure that we have the highest standards possible to maintain the integrity of the product in the market place. Now is the time to create fair and consistent regulations that will ensure the integrity of farm practices certified by the USDA organic seal and reassure consumers that the high quality organic dairy products they purchase come from cows that mirror the marketing message they find on the packaging. 
As organic dairy producers across the country whose families rely on the income that is generated by our organic farms, we urge you to publish your proposed rule and Advanced Notice of Proposed Rulemaking to enable us to plan for the future. We produce a high quality product to standards that are supported by consumers and their advocates, and we will not let the integrity of the Organic seal disappear in a mess of indistinguishable standards and practices.

Please work with those of us who produce the product to ensure that organic milk has no imitators and nobody is confused about how it is produced. For more information and clarification please contact Ed Maltby, NODPA Executive Director, 413-772-0444 or ednodpa@comcast.net. 
Sincerely,
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